Board of Selectmen

November 6, 2000

Library Meeting Room

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Chairman Dale Donovan.  Selectmen present included Peter Hall, Roger L. Putnam, Jr., Howard Grossman and Michael Parlante.

The Board held a public hearing on a dog complaint filed by Susan Blake regarding the allegedly vicious dog owned by Mary Jo Dorman.  Selectman Putnam read the public notice.  Susan Blake was in attendance and sworn in by Chairman Donovan.  Mary Jo Dorman and Dog Officer Lorial Russell were not in attendance.  Ms. Blake outlined her complaint.  Selectman Hall read the recommendation of the Dog Officer.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously that Mary Jo Dorman’s dog “Kanga” be confined to a fenced in area and when not confined in that fenced in area, the dog must be muzzled and if these circumstances are not complied with, the dog will be banned from the Town of Wellfleet.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to conclude the hearing.

Selectman Hall read a letter to NSTAR Services Co. authorizing Commonwealth Electric Company to release the Town’s municipal account information to the Cape Light Compact.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to authorize Selectman Hall to sign the letter.

Margo KochRuthe addressed the Board regarding the Daniels property.

Jerry Houk addressed the Board regarding the closing of the Catholic Church suggesting that the Town seek funding via Town Meeting to purchase the property.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Parlante, the Board voted unanimously to formally reopen discussion with the Archdiocese regarding purchasing the Catholic Church property.  David Rego noted that it was his understanding that Cape Cod 5 is also interested in this property for a drive through area and spoke in favor of such a use.

Chairman Donovan announced the upcoming Lower Cape Selectmen’s Meeting on November 30th and noted two agenda items:  development of a regional approach to regulating personal watercraft and regional use of the long barrel composting method.

The Board held a continuation of a public hearing on the application of Paul Bonanno for shellfish grant license #89-3, located at Lt. Island and consisting of one acre.  The Shellfish Department was represented by Assistant Shellfish Constable Darrin Dion who indicated receipt of letters of support for Mr. Bonanno from shellfish grant licensees David Pike and Patrick Woodbury and recommended approval of this application.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application of Paul Bonanno for shellfish grant license #89-3.
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The Board met with Assistant DPW Director Mark Vincent and SEMASS Marketing Manager Tom Seidenberger to discuss SEMASS’ proposed fixed rates for change-in-law costs.  It was noted that the proposed changes would decrease the cost from $6.44 to $6.15 per ton.  It was also noted that Town Counsel had reviewed and approved the proposed contract as to form.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to accept this contract as offered by SEMASS.

The Board discussed Richard Merrill’s request that his 2000 dockage fee for the “Naviator” be reduced.  Selectman Putnam recused himself and left the room.  Mr. Merrill addressed the Board and outlined the inconveniences and expenses he incurred during the bulkhead project.  Harbormaster Michael Flanagan was in attendance and noted that Mr. Merrill had dockage throughout the project and that the Marina is not responsible for provision of private telephone lines.  Mr. Merrill reiterated his concern over the length of the project noting that his telephone line was not replaced by the contractor and indicated that he intends to pay the balance of his 2000 dockage fee.  Selectman Putnam rejoined the Board.

The Board discussed options for use of the remaining FY’99 Small Cities Grant funds.  Putnam moved and Grossman seconded a motion to use the unencumbered funds from the FY’99 Small Cities Grant for 4 or 5 roll-off containers for the Shellfish Department for cultch transport, construction of a seasonal float area for use as a temporary deployment area for acquaculturists to be installed off of the Whitman property and to employ a consultant to work on three technical chapters of a Harbor Management Plan.  On a motion by Parlante, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to amend this motion to include “and if funding allows, tarps to cover the cultch pile.”  The Board voted unanimously in favor of the original motion as amended.

Chairman Donovan noted receipt of a report from the Town’s insurance company indicating that the Town’s General Liability policy would cover roller blading and/or small bicycle use in the skateboard park if there was an injury and negligence could be proven.

On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:38 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan
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